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Tuesday, 10 September 2019 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We are looking for parents to be involved in our Redwell Parent Council (RPC) for 2019-20 to help us to 
keep building communication and links with our wider community. There will be a half termly meeting in 
which the Parent Council members, Parent Governors and the RHH (Redwell Helping Hands) will be invited 
to attend. 
  
If you are interested in being the representative for your child’s year group you will need to be able to: 

• approach the parents in your class for their opinions 
• be approachable for other parents to talk to you  
• bring their opinions to the meetings to discuss 
• be open and responsive to other people’s ideas and comments 
• share information from meetings with the other parents in your class 
• be a critical friend to the school 
• link with the Class Teacher to improve communication 
• have your name and photograph on the school website so parents know who you are to approach 
• help us move Redwell Primary School forward to make our school even better 
• attend meetings – dates and agendas to be confirmed 

 
The meetings will consist of: 

• Information sharing 
• Idea gathering 
• Any other business that may arise 

 
We hope working together will benefit our children and the school. If you are interested in being your year 
group’s representative please hand in the slip below to the office by Friday 28th September 2019. In the 
event that more than two people are interested, we will ask the parents of that year group to vote for their 
two representatives.  
Kind Regards, 
 
Claire Head        
Deputy Head Teacher  
 

Parent Council Representative Slip 

Parent Name       ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Child’s Name(s)   …………………………………………………….……………………………..……………………………………  

Year group (s)      .……………………………………………………………………………………….………………………………. 
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